
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 

 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: December 5, 2019 

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
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A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS:  

1. The I&E Department held two Nature Nights this fall that were very well received. More 

than 500 students and parents attended to learn about the Papio NRD and our eight partner 

vendors. The real snakes and wooden snakes that students can decorate with markers were a 

huge hit. In fact, Austen had to make a quick trip back to our office to get more wooden 

snakes during one Nature Night, as we completely ran out.  

 
B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 

1. I would like to thank all of the employees Chairperson Thompson recognized tonight with 

employee service awards. We have eight employees celebrating between five and 45 years 

here at the Papio NRD – a combined total of 160 years of employment at the District. Their 

commitment and dedication is truly, truly appreciated.    
 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 

SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report 

indicating construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from 

the month of November 2019 is attached for your review. Please review this report and 

contact me if you have any questions. 
 

D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of November 

18, is attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have 

any questions, please feel free to contact me. 

 

E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: There was no Papillion 

Creek Watershed Partnership Subcommittee meeting in November. The next meeting is 

scheduled for January 23, 2020. 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 
  



  



 

 

 
  



 
 

 

 


